

June 2021

Heart of Ohio EAA Chapter 402 Newark-Heath, OH



June Meeting: *Back home in the Clubhouse!*

Next Meeting of EAA402 is this Tuesday, June 15.

EAA 402 May 2021 Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting was called to order by President Bernie Volpe who opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 1900 hrs. This meeting was held in the clubhouse, and prior to the meeting we enjoyed a fine potluck dinner with a standing rib roast cooked by Barney Kemter. The members present were Rollie Bailey, Jim Wright, Dan Glaze, Chris Anderson, David Holsinger, Greg Kays, Bernie Volpe, Dick Perdue, Barney Kemter, Leota Lane, Bruce Lane, Ken Hughes, Tom Thompson, Bill Corban, George Fackler and Tom McFadden.

Young Eagles Online Registration: Prior to the start of the meeting the YE coordinator asked for time to make a presentation to introduce the YE On-line Registration program. Using the new video monitor, a laptop and a Wi-Fi hotspot Tom showed the screens and procedures that were used for the May 16th YE event. This method of registration, plane assignment, certificate printing and record keeping will be used at all future Young Eagles events. Members can view the website at https:// YEDay.org to sign-up to be a pilot or ground volunteer and to link to "how-to" videos.

Secretary Report: The secretary asked for approval of the April meeting minutes as printed in the May newsletter. Motion to approve was made by Rollie Bailey, seconded by Jim Wright and passed by the members present.

Treasurer's Report: Treasurer Melissa Quitter was unable to attend this meeting. Ken Hughes presented the Treasurer's report in her place. The detailed report was dated May18, 2021. A summary of the treasurer's report follows: The starting balance: \$4108.58. Dues received: \$225.00. Donations to the Utility fund: \$75.00. Donations to the Bereavement

Chapter 402 Meeting Dates and Locations

- June 15, 2021
- July 20, 2021
- August 17, 2021

Chapter 402 Clubhouse 520 Heath Road Heath, Ohio 43056 EAA402@gmail.com



Dates of Note

Young Eagles Rally/ International Young Eagles DayJune 12 **Chris Anderson** Cookout.....June 26 Fly-In/Drive-In Pancake Breakfast Aug 28 Flying Start/ Eagle Flight Sept 11 Young Eagles Rally..... Aug 4 Photo above of June flyout to Portsmouth, by Rollie Bailey.

Visit the website for more photos.

EAA 402 Officers

President

Bernie Volpe 614-260-0509

Vice President

Roland (Rollie) Bailey 740-334-2963

Treasurer

Melissa Quitter 614-542-7659

Secretary

Tom McFadden 740-587-2312 cell 740-323-6994

To pay dues:

EAA 402 Attn: Treasurer 520 Heath Road, Heath, OH 43056 Fund \$00.00. Donation to general fund from Girls Scout Troop 51: \$500.00. Miscellaneous Receipt: \$25 from sale of old TV. Expenses paid for Utilities: \$90.34. Other costs: \$38.32. Ending balance was \$4804.92, including \$2235.87 in Young Eagles and other reserves. Discretionary Funds were \$2569.05. The report was accepted by the members present.

Airport Board Report: Bill Corban

The new construction is off to a slow start but will get moving soon. The airport board had to put more money into the new box hangar due to materials prices rising. The runway rework will be done by the end of this week.

Fly-Outs: Reported by Rollie Bailey

Rollie reported on the recent fly-outs, some sanctioned and some impromptu. Fly-outs have been well attended and Rollie says they should open for guests after June 2nd .

Introductions:

Three new chapter members were asked to say a few words.

Welcome New Members!

- President Volpe asked Greg Kays, who joined the chapter at this
 meeting, to tell us about himself and his aviation experience.
 Turns out Greg has long experience with aviation beginning in the
 US Marines and has flown many types of aircraft as a commercial
 pilot. Greg joined the chapter to be with like-minded pilots and
 aviation buffs.
- David Holsinger was asked to introduce himself. Dave joined the chapter at the October 2020 meeting and has attended several meetings since. Dave said he is a long-time, fair weather flyer and he is presently in the process of building a Starduster Too. He reports that the center section of the main wing is done.
- Leota Lane and her father, Bruce, joined the chapter at the April
 meeting. Leota has her PPL and has about 135 hours logged. She is
 working on ratings and is anxious to fly commercially. She will be
 flying Young Eagles at the June 12th event!

Old Business: None

New Business: None

Announcements:

- Bob Marriott has been seen around the airport is seems to be doing well in his recovery from a stroke.
- Ken Hughes has got renewed his medical, successfully navigating

the Basic Med.

Rollie reported that Brian Wynkoop is still in the hospital recovering
from the stroke he had a while back. It was also reported that the
WACO Club fly-in will take place as usual this year from June 24th
through the 27th. Visitors are asked not to land at Wynkoop (6G4)
during this time but go to Knox County Airport (413) instead and be
shuttled to Wynkoop. The meeting was adjourned by President Volpe
at 1935 hours.

The meeting was adjourned by President Volpe at 1945 hours.

Minutes respectively submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden

EAA402 Board of Directors Meeting 6-2-2021,

Members present: Bernie Volpe, Rollie Bailey, Melissa Quitter, Robert Marriott, Ken Hughes, Tom McFadden. Excused: Barney Kemter

The first item addressed was the June 12th Young Eagles Rally and the question about whether to have hot dogs, etc. for the kids. Answer: In the absence of the Weinermeisters, we will not have hot dogs for the kids this time. Melissa volunteered to get JJ sandwiches and cold drinks for the volunteers. Melissa suggested that we sell merchandise and volunteered to lead this effort.

The second Item and the main reason the BOD meeting was called was to discuss the Fly-In/Pancake breakfast and all that must be done to hold the event. The event is scheduled for August 28th. The secretary had a prepared slide presentation to lead the discussion.

- Tom will take care of EAA Insurance, caterer, food permit, portable toilet, poster design and production, calendars, ORCN.
- Merchandising: Melissa will again lead this effort. Ken said we need to replenish our supply of certain of the model planes and we should look at improving our selection of T-shirts. Rollie will ask Charlie Rhoads if he and Bruce could be present at the event and man the merchandise table.
- Signage: Rollie and Bernie will work together to evaluate our signs and banners and replace/improve them as needed, and get them in place for the event. Tom will arrange for the use of the Heath Masonic Lodge's mobile sign.
- Breakfast setup: Rollie suggests we cover the tables with butcher paper instead of trying to clean them. Rollie, Bernie and other volunteers will move the tables and chairs from/to T-hangar/ corporate

Heart of Ohio Fly-Outs

Fly--outs are the 1st Sunday and 3rd Saturday of each month, and usually depart from Newark/Heath Airport (VTA) at 8:00 am unless otherwise indicated below. Contact Rollie Bailey, Fly--Out coordinator, for more information.



Photo above of May flyout to Carroll County, by Rollie Bailey. Visit the website for more photos.

hangar. Bernie will bring doughnuts for the setup crew early in the morning. Melissa will get the cold drinks, water, pop and ice. We need to have enough coolers. Robert asked about trash containers. We will use the cardboard boxes we have and Melissa will get liners.

- Tom will arrange with the caterer for him to supply the OJ and milk in individual servings.
- Hanne and Barney will be the breakfast cashiers.
- Raffles: Rollie will check with Carl O to see if he wants to do a
 major raffle prize like a Quad Copter again. Bob suggested we
 have a 50/50 drawing and it was suggested that we ask Wendy to
 come and sell tickets as she was very effective in the past.
- We have \$130 in pilot prize money. Melissa volunteered to add \$20 of her own money in order to allow us to give three \$50 prizes. Tom will make up the pilot prize tickets and see to their distribution. Might have Leota and Malcolm chase down the arriving pilots. Rollie will speak with Harold and see if the FBO can give a fuel prize.
- Local Aircraft Display: Bob volunteered top manage the display setup, put out the "do not touch" signs around the display area.
 Tom will get more prop sleeves made.
- Safety: Some names suggested for marshalls of visiting and departing a/c were Bob Roehrer, Dale Ratcliff, John Shepard, Greg Kays, Dave Holsinger, Malcolm McFadden (apprentice).
- Bernie suggested all chapter members wear our red hats.
- Tom will contact Charlie Rhoads to have him approach Jim Matheny about Kar-Shoz.
- There will be more meeting to work out details.
- Bernie asked about a speaker for the breakfast and we decided to ask Tim Bubb. Bernie immediately, through the miracle of text messaging, made the arrangements with Tim. Rollie will also ask the airport board if they would want to have a display about the construction work and changes taking place at the airport.

Summary submitted by Secretary Tom McFadden

Invitation to Aviator Cookout June 26

Chris Anderson is having a cookout for all or you aviators out there and asked us to share:

I will have hamburgers, hotdogs and shredded chicken sandwiches,

along with some sides. Feel free to bring your favorite dish but don't feel obligated. We will have some soft drinks, water and adult beverages available. I do have a swimming pool so you can cool off.

The date and time: June 26 starting at 6:00 PM. (Following the Waco fly-in)

The place: 41 Misty Meadows Dr., Newark, Ohio 43056

Directions: South of Newark, State Rt 13 South, turn east onto Dorsey Mill Road (at the light), then the next left is Misty Meadows - First driveway on the right. You can see the gazebo in the back.

Please RSVP to Chris Anderson at digflying@roadrunner so I know how much food and drink we need.

Fly Out Report

May 15: Third Saturday Flyout

Third Saturday fly out in May. Perfect weather for aviation. Frequencies on all the airports were very active Saturday. We departed Newark 8:30 am for breakfast at Carroll Co. Visibility was unbelievable. The original wait was 45 minutes, but we only waited 20. Good conversation and food.

Participants were: Mooney: Roy Hurt Archer II: Carl Braddock Cozy: Mike Toomey

Cherokee 235: Rollie Bailey

June 6: First Sunday Flyout

1st fly out in June the destination was Portsmouth OH. Weather cooperated and we had a great time. Eight aircraft departed Newark at 8:30am and I secured a long table for the #402. Participants were:

Cessna 182: Jim Wright and Carl Braddock

Cessna 152: Dick Purdue Cessna 150: Bob Erhard Cessna 150: Chris Anderson

Mooney: Roy Hurt Cozy: Mike Toomey Cherokee 160: Sam Huff Cherokee 235: Rollie Bailey

See y'all at our next fly out.

Your #402 fly out coordinator,

Rollie Bailey



Below the gang in Portsmouth.

Above the Carroll Cty FBO.

Visit the website for more photos.

